
 

Family Parent Partnership (FPP) Meeting 

Carroll Lutheran School ~ Wednesday, March 8, 2017 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Karin Ross.  There were 16 parents in 

attendance along with Mrs. Mandy Gilbart.  Mrs. Ross led the group in the Pledge of Alliance 

and Mrs. Gilbart said the prayer. 

The minutes from the February 1, 2017 meeting were presented with Leslie Caperton making the 

motion to approve and the second was given by Becki Gray.  All in attendance were in favor and 

the minutes stand as presented.  The treasurer’s report was presented in detail by Treasurer 

Kristy Dean. Sharon Scholze made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report and Mandy Gilbart 

gave the second, all in attendance were in favor and the report stands as presented. 

Mrs. Gilbart gave the Administrator’s Report.  She explained that there no longer would be a 

large fee for the One Call as Ren Web offered the same program for a cost of only $29.00 a year. 

We will begin using the Ren Web one call system in September.  Because of that reduction in 

costs, which the FPP paid, Mrs. Gilbart is asking the FPP to consider a request for cabinets in the 

cafeteria, to line the walls on either side.  This will add some much needed storage space as well 

as give a more appealing look to the room.  Further discussion on this will be held at the next 

meeting.  Mrs. Gilbart also noted that this year Field Day would be an all-day affair.  There will 

be water games, team games plus food prepared by Nancy Weller.  She and Mrs. Billig wanted 

to give Field Day a “facelift”.  Also noted was that information on Conferences has been sent out 

to parents.  Parents now have the option of a phone call conference as well as an in person one.  

More information on conferences will be coming home shortly.  Mrs. Gilbart said that they were 

on a “purging streak”.  Many items have been given to the school that are no longer needed and 

they want to give them to someone who can use them and by doing so, they are created space for 

items that we do need to store.  With the school continuing to grow, it is hoped that one day in 

the future, there can be a portable building for the “specials” teachers.  Mrs. Gilbart also 

suggested that a bulleted highlight of the FPP meetings be sent out to parents.  Kristy Dean will 

take care of that. 

Kristy Dean went over the proceeds, in detail, of the recent consignment sale.  The net profit 

from the sale was $6,141.79.  Also noted - Alpha Pregnancy vouchers were $2,275.00 and there 

was a truck full of items donated to Second Chance.  Kristy said that there will be a debriefing 

meeting soon to discuss what works well and what doesn’t for the next consignment sale. 

Nancy Baker told the group that the LuLaRoe sale netted a total of $369.50; $250.00 coming 

from the consigners and $119.50 from the food sales.  This money will go toward defraying the 

cost of Outdoor School. 



 

 

 

Mrs. Ross read a proposal for mulch brought in by Becki Gray from her uncle’s landscaping 

business.  The mulch, 115 yards, can be delivered to the edge of the playground for a cost of 

$2430.00.  A brief discussion was held regarding the spreading of the mulch.  Kendal Sewell 

made the motion to accept this bid and Steve Bell seconded the motion, all in attendance were in 

favor and the motion carried.  Mrs. Gilbart said she felt the middle schoolers could help with the 

spreading, they could dress down and earn service hours for their help.  Genetta Miller will talk 

to her husband regarding his help with a bob-cat.  A date and time for the mulch will be 

announced. 

Kristy Dean informed the group that there still is a need for a lot of help with the Bingo.  She 

encouraged everyone to use the Sign Up Genius to volunteer.  As of today, the ticket sales were 

at 125 and she is hopeful for a sale of 200.  She also noted that on Friday, March 17, 2017 at 

3pm, middle schoolers can help with set up and will earn service hours.  Kristy noted that 40 

eight foot tables have been rented from Ben’s Rentals.  Baskets are coming along nicely and 

there will be a silent auction held at the bingo with sports memorabilia along with other items. 

Kristy Dean reminded everyone of the next Restaurant fund raiser to be held on Monday, March 

20th at Panera from 6pm to 9pm.   

Upcoming Dates – Sky Dome presentation on March 21, 2017.  Elementary show will be held at 

9am and Middle School show at 10am.  Parents are welcome to attend.  Book Fair week is April 

3rd to April 7th.  Family Fun night will be held on Thursday, April 6th – look for details coming 

out in a flyer shortly. Teacher Appreciation Week will be held May 8th to May 12th.  Slime Night 

for K through 5th grade will be held on Friday, May 12th from 6:30 to 8pm. 

With no further business in front of the group, Kendal Sewell made a motion to adjourn the 

meeting and it was seconded by Julie Keller.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 4, 

2017.  The meeting concluded with the Lord’s Prayer said in unison. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy C. Baker                                          

FPP Recording Secretary 


